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Ski Hawks Ottawa

Annual General Meeting
June 13, 2012
6:00p.m.

Fox and Feather
Members Present:

James Dicks;






Adèle Farough and Atlas;






David Farough and Wisdom;






Karen Giannetti;






Mary Johannsen;






Paul Johannsen;






Bruce Meredith;






Carolyn Mitrow;





Ron Prince;






Bernie Simpson
Guests :



Tom Abernethy
	Item No.
	Item
	Person Responsible for Action

	1.1
	Call to Order
	Carolyn Mitrow

	
	The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
	

	2.1
	Credentials Report
	Carolyn Mitrow

	
	10 were members present, with 3 proxies held by Carolyn Mitrow.

By-law quorum is 5.

Quorum met. 
	

	3.1
	Approval of Agenda
	

	
	A motion was tabled to approve the agenda.

· Moved:  Mary Johannsen

· Seconded:  Paul Johannsen

· Status:  Carried
	

	4.1
	Approval of Minutes of 2011 AGM
	

	
	A motion was tabled to approve the minutes of the Ski Hawks Ottawa Annual General Meeting of 2011.

· Moved:  David Farough

· Seconded:  Ron Prince

· Motion:  Carried
	

	4.2
	Business Arising from 2011 AGM Minutes

Mary Johannsen arranged for the purchase of 12 skiers’ bibs and 12 guides’ bibs.  They were desperately needed, and were successful at raising members’ visibility on the hill.
	

	5.1
	President’s Report

Appendix 1
	Carolyn Mitrow

	5.2
	Treasurer’s Report

Available in PDF format under separate cover.
	Bruce Meredith

	5.3
	Technical Report

Appendix 2
	Mary Johannsen

	5.4
	Administration and Social Report

Appendix 3
	Murielle Arseneau

	5.5
	Fundraising / Community Relations Report

Appendix 4
	Carolyn Mitrow for Doug Jones

	
	A motion was tabled to approve all of the reports as presented.

· Moved:  Adèle Farough

· Seconded:  Ron Prince

· Status:  Carried
	

	6.1
	Approval of Accountant
	Bruce Meredith

	
	A motion was tabled to approve Brent Wirtanen of Accurate Accounting and Bookkeeping as our accountant.

· Moved:  Bruce Meredith

· Seconded:  Karen Giannetti

· Status:  Carried
	

	7.1
	Amendments to By-laws
	

	
	For the time being, there are no changes to be made.  However, the implementation of the Canada Not-for-profit Corporations Act will require that the by-laws be re-visited and amended to conform to this Act.  There is a specific time period for organizations to ensure compliance.  Bruce will be working with CADS-NCD in preparing the new by-laws.
	Tom Abernathy

Bruce Meredith

	8.1
	Approval of the Actions of the Board of Directors
	

	
	A motion was tabled to approve the actions of the Board of Directors.

· Moved:  Bernie Simpson

· Seconded:  Paul Johannsen

· Status:  Carried
	

	9.1
	Elections and Appointments of New Board of Directors.
	

	
	This year represents the midpoint of the terms of all of the members of the Board of Directors.  Elections will be held in 2013.
	

	10.1
	Destruction of Ballots and Proxies.
	

	
	Ron Prince destroyed the proxies.
	

	11.1
	New Business.
	

	11.1. A
	ACA Long Term Athlete Development Pathway (LTADP)
The goal of the LTADP is to develop athletes on the “para” side as well as the racing side.

Alpine Canada invited Bruce to a think tank session in Calgary organized by the Canadian Paralympic Committee to develop this pathway.  This is an all-encompassing program which will follow skiers from the proverbial cradle to grave; from beginners’ level to racing.  A 7‑person working group has been created to develop this pathway.  This meeting was for the stakeholders, and was a very positive event, with everyone having a genuine interest in success.  Also, there is consideration being given to integrating racers into able-bodied events.  All the provincial sports organizations have different models.  Feedback is being sought from all stakeholders.

Bruce has had the honour of being asked to be part of the working group.
	Bruce Meredith

	11.1. B
	CADS-NCD Golf Tournament
This fundraising event will take place July 16, 2012.  The registration deadline is July 2.  Four Ottawa Senators are expected to be present.  Any ideas or connections for prizes are welcome.
	Bernie Simpson


	11.1. C
	CADS-NCD 
CADS-NCD has a new web master:  Alex Runge from the Calabogie program.  Apparently, there has been discussion of hiring someone to work on the national web site
Bernie Simpson has been elected to the CADS National Board of Directors.
	Bernie Simpson

	12.
	Adjournment
	

	
	A motion was tabled to declare the meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

· Moved:  Ron Prince

· Seconded:  Mary Johannsen

· Status:  Carried
	


APPENDIX 1

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

SKI HAWKS 2012 SEASON

The 2012 ski season proved to be very good one for Ski Hawks.  Due to the good weather we were able to enjoy 10 evenings of skiing and a very warm Saturday at the end of the year.  Who would know that we had planned our final ski outing on a Sunday with 28 degree temperatures!  It made for some challenging skiing, but there were no complaints about frozen toes and fingers.

With another successful season completed, I am pleased that we continue to have a strong group of dedicated volunteers and an increasing number of skiers joining us on Wednesday nights.  Our group of volunteers includes a very devoted group of folks who act as board members and some regulars who jump in from time to time when needed.  Thank you to Murielle Arseneau, Bruce Meredith, Adele Farough, Jim Dicks, Mary Johannsen, Doug Jones and Dave Farough for dedicating your time to the Board and to Kim Leahy for supporting Murielle with ride coordination.

Our budget remains very stable however that being said, our club must always be conscious of ensuring that we have enough funds to allow us to operate.  For the first time in several years, the club did not have a special event to raise funds.  Despite this we were still able to operate this year with no deficit.  Due to efforts from some members of the club we had an increase in private donations through their work places, we had beneficiary endowments, and there was an increase in donations through United Way work place deductions and another local charity.  This year, through their efforts, Mary and Paul Johannsen contributed the largest amount of funds to the club.  

What would be a message from the president without a paragraph on succession planning?  Succession planning is always an important part of any organizational plan and once again, I must encourage members to come forth if they are at all interested in becoming part of the Board.  All positions are up for re-election next year (2013). New faces bring new ideas and new energy to a team, and no member of the Board would feel slighted if someone else demonstrated an interest in participating.  You have a year to think about it.  You can refer to the Operations Manual posted on our website for the job descriptions of the Board.

It has been a distinct pleasure to act as your President over the past year and I feel privileged to work with so many people who love skiing as much as I do.

Respectfully submitted June 13, 2012





Carolyn Mitrow
APPENDIX 2
Technical Report
Technical Report  2012

Once again, we had a very successful year with no program evening cancelled.
January

The year started with our training evening, with  21 people attending. There were 4 program evenings. 11 guides participated in the ski improvement day.
February

We had 5 evenings. The Kowbuz cup was won by Zachari Sincennes guided by Alexa Johanson. We had another joint boarder/ guide improvement session. This was very well received and next year, should also be attended by any skier who is occasionally matched up with a boarder. 
March

There was 1 program evening and an end of the year BBQ and fun day.   

So, in total, we had 10 evenings and 1 special weekend events. We were able to have a total of 163 skier/ boarder days enjoyed by our clients and 310 volunteer days. Many thanks to all of our guides for making this possible. 
Perfect attendance: Marcel Allard, Delphie Dugal-Tessier, Karen Gianneti, Doug Laurie-Lean, Andrew Trent, and Bernie Simpson . Guides with 1 miss: Alexa Johnson, Steve Walsh and Mary Johannsen.
Guides with perfect attendance who joined later in the season: Pierre Beauchamps, Mary Ellen Connelly and Victor Pak.

We had 1 incident with a collision on the hill resulting in an injury to a skier. This has been reported.

Submitted by Mary Johannsen

June 13, 2012

Appendix 3
Administration and Social Report

Social report 2011-2012

As in the past years there were two events for registration, one a bbq in October hosted by Carolyn Mitrow and the second one was in November at the Fox and Feather restaurant. The rest of the members registered by using the form found on our web site. This season brought both new guides and new skiers to the club.

The ski conditions were very good at Camp Fortune even if the weather brought more ice than snow. Everyone had a great ski season. We did not cancel any Wednesday evenings.

We didn’t send any one to St-Sauveur (the CADS fun day) as it was very hard to find guides available for that weekend.
The Ski Hawks fun day was attended by a very big group. It took place on Sunday, March 18 at Camp Fortune and the weather was in the mid 20Cs. It felt more like summer than spring and with this wonderful weather, lunch was on the deck. It was a fabulous day where everyone had lots of fun.

The end of the year dinner took place at the Fox and Feather in April. Another activity well attended by members and their family. The yearly awards were presented at this event.

Special thanks go to Carolyn Mitrow for all the emails she sent on my behalf while I was recovering from a broken wrist. Thanks also go to the board members that help every week with the coordination of the different activities and to all the guides that provide transportation for skiers. Everyone’s commitment to this club is what makes it such a success.

Murielle Arseneau

Social and Admin Director

Ski Hawks Ottawa

APPENDIX 4

FUNDRAISING AND COMMUNITY RELATIONS REPORT

Doug Jones contacted the Ottawa 67’s corporation about getting involved with the 50/50 ticket fund raising activity that they have for not for profit agencies; however this would not be an activity that the club could manage on our own.  Too much organization and commitment would be required.  There will be further discussion on potential fund-raising activities at the next Board meeting in September.
We did not have an extracurricular fundraising activity this year, however the club received several donations that kept the budget strong.

